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Dear Third-Fifth Grade Parents,

After we return from spring break (March 27 – 31), we enter into our spring testing window for statewide assessments.  Assessments are an integral part of education in our state. At their most basic level, assessments are the tools we use to collect the information we need to make decisions in everyday life. Health professionals use instruments like thermometers and x-rays to monitor the health of their patients. Scientists collect and analyze water samples to determine the quality of our streams and lakes. In education, teachers and administrators use state tests, work samples, and other forms of assessments to measure how well students are learning and determine how best to support them moving forward. 


Oregon's statewide assessment system is called the Oregon Assessment of Knowledge and Skills (OAKS), and includes tests administered annually by subject matter and grade. Oregon public schools test students in English language arts and math in grades 3 through 8 and 11, and in science and social sciences (optional) in grades 5, 8, and 11.

Over the course of the next two months all third-fifth graders will take part in Math and English Language Arts (ELA) tests (referred to as Smarter Balanced Assessments).  As a staff we have taken into consideration any accommodations related to 504’s & IEP’s, as well as teacher recommendations about the best test environment to help each child succeed.  These tests are not timed, so students may work at their individual pacing throughout their test sessions.  The ELA and Math test each have two components.  One is a computer adaptive test (some multiple choice and short answer) and the other is called a performance task (open ended).  Students will take both components of each test.
How can you support your child?

· Help them get to bed early the night before and power up on a good breakfast so that they are physically ready to go.

· Talk with your children about testing…trying hard, reading carefully, taking their time, and using the strategies their teachers have talked with them about so they are mentally ready to go.

· Ask your child how they are feeling…be positive as a parent and acknowledge any anxiety, frustration, or fear that your child may have around taking a test so that your child can be emotionally ready to go.

· Visit the sample test online with your child at http://oaksportal.org/students/ (they will do this in class as well).   Talk about reading all of the test instructions and questions, ruling out incorrect answers (using process of elimination), and using the tools in the test.  Have them restate what the test question is asking them to do so they make sure they understand.  This also gives you an opportunity to see what the assessment will be like for your child.

Test dates will be listed in our weekly Hoover Happenings. If you have questions please contact your child’s classroom teacher. 
On Wednesday, March 22nd from 3:00-4:00 I will be hosting an assessment information time in the media center for families new to Oregon’s state testing.  We will discuss Smarter Balanced Reading and Math testing.  

Anna Marie Gosser (
Hoover Elementary School
3838 NW Walnut Blvd | Corvallis, Oregon  97330
541-757-5958 | https://hoover.csd509j.net
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